Caroline Drumm
Principal

The British School

P.O. Box 566, Jhamsikhel, Patan
Kathmandu, Nepal

February 2nd 2022
Dear Parents and Carers,

COVID-19 Vaccinations: Friday February 4th
| am pleased to inform you that we will be facilitating further vaccinations on Friday, February 4th for
students aged 12-17 years. Students who have already received their first dose will be able to receive the
second dose. Additional eligible students who have not received any vaccinations yet, will be able to
receive their first dose by registering here today. By registering with the school, parents are providing

consent for their child's COVID-19 vaccination to occur. Students must be over 12 years of age.

Y7-Y13 students should be in school following the schedule below:

Arrive Depart

Year 7 10:30 11:10 Year 10 Music & Year 11 Drama students
We have made additional arrangements for our Year 10 Music

Year 8 11:00 11:40 and Year 11 Drama students so that progress can be made in
their coursework. These students will need to arrive at TBS at

Year 9 11:30 12:10 10.45am where they will be met by a supervising teacher. During
lessons 3 and 4, the students will remain supervised and

Year 10 12:00 12:40 continue with their learning as per their normal timetable (in
addition to receiving their vaccination). Following this, students

Year 11 13:00 13:40 will need to be collected at 12.40pm so that they may return
home in time for Lesson 5. Our Head of Performing Arts (Ms.

Year 12 13:30 14:10 Robyn Wynn) will share further details regarding this opportunity
and the activity logistics.

Year 13 14:00 14:40

Students will be registered, vaccinated and then, once they have been monitored by the medical team,
can then return home. We expect this process to take 30-40 minutes. Please contact nurse@tbs.edu.np if
you would like to discuss the vaccination programme. All students should continue to follow the school's
health and safety procedures while on campus.

IMPORTANT:

° Students receiving their first dose must bring a piece of official ID which includes their name and
D.0.B e.g. passport.

° Students receiving a second dose must bring their vaccination card.

) Please note that if students have had COVID in the last few months they may not be able to
receive their vaccination at this time. There is a recommended delay and we are currently seeking
clarification from the vaccination team about the local guidance on this.

Yours Sincerely

Ms Caro Drumm
Principal

Patron: H.E.The British Ambassador
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